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MEETING MINUTES
City of Kirkwood
139 S. Kirkwood Road
Kirkwood, MO  63122
February 26, 2019







PRESENT:  David Slane, Andy Baldridge, Joe Day, Linda Holekamp, Barbara Sandhagen, Chris Molitor, Cory Meyer – Urban Forester, Georgia Ragland – Staff Liaison, Mark Zimmer – Council Liaison
ABSENT: Carol Rush
GUESTS:  None.
Pursuant to notice of meeting duly given, the Kirkwood Urban Forestry Commission convened on February 26, 2019 at Kirkwood City Hall, 139 S. Kirkwood Road, Kirkwood, Missouri.
I. Call To Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:03pm by Chair David Slane. 
II. Secretary Report:  Motion was made by Linda Holekamp and seconded by Andy Baldridge to approve minutes as submitted. Minutes from the January 29th  meeting were approved unanimously.
III. Tree Removal Requests:  None.
IV. Citizen Comments:  None.
V. Urban Forester Report: Cory Meyer reported the weekend wind storm following a rain storm that had saturated the ground resulted in the street department clearing 7 trees off of the roadways. To his knowledge 15 trees came down due to the storm but only 2 were city trees including a pine tree on Luther and a declining tree covered in vines on N. Crescent.  Tree trimming hadn’t gotten to that area yet, but if it had the tree would have been slated for removal anyway. Overall, a positive result, showing the benefits of regular street tree trimming. He explained the city’s policy when trees come down in a storm. If a private tree comes down onto the roadway the street department will clear the road and the resident is responsible for cleaning up the debris. If a street tree comes down and hits a car or home the matter is taken care of by the property owner contacting their insurer which will contact the city’s risk manager. He reported that a new urgent care is going in at Kirkwood Road and Wilson and will be removing street trees under power lines on Kirkwood Road. They will be replacing them on their property so as not to be under power lines. He mentioned he is also working on updating the street tree inventory. 
VI. ACTIVITY REPORTS
a. Junior TreeKeepers Program: Linda Holekamp reported she, Barb and Dave had met with school representatives to talk about the possibility of a one day tree event at Kirkwood Park. They were very receptive to such an event in the Fall for fourth graders since they have a segment on trees in 3rd grade in the Spring. There was talk of running it as a pilot program and approaching Westchester teachers. They left materials with the school district for them to review. There was discussion about the 2019 program for St. Peter and it was decided to leave it alone for this year but potentially ending the 10 week program with the Field Day in the park if it materializes and then rolling them into the new one day program for 2020.
b. Education and Outreach:   Georgia Ragland handed out the most recent KUFC brochure so members can provide input for updating it. Cory said he found the utility insert to be very beneficial alerting people about the new tree ordinance.
c. Tree City USA/Growth Award/Other Awards: 
i. Tree city, USA. Recertification 2018 (Growth award if applicable) Due 12/31/18. Submitted.
ii. MDC- Missouri Arbor Award of Excellence: Due 12/01/18. David Slane reported that the City has won the award this year and it will be presented at the MCFC conference awards luncheon on 3/14 if anyone would like to attend.
iii. KUFC Advocate Award – Due 3/31/2019. 
d. KUFC Annual Report: Due 1/30/2019 David Slane handed out the 2018 annual report. He will be presenting it to council on 3/7/19 at a work session.
e. Event Participation:  Cory Meyer reminded the commission that Arbor Day was approaching and there was discussion about when the Farmers Market is scheduling an event. Joe Day will find out more information. Joe mentioned that he will be terming off the commission as of June and asked members to give some thought as to who would like to take on the task of organizing the commission’s Greentree booth and participation.
OLD BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS:  There was discussion about how long 50 Trees wishes to maintain/trim the trees they have planted and when to allow city contractors to take over pruning them. Cory suggested 3 years but is willing for 50 Trees to maintain them longer if they choose. He would like a written letter of agreement on the topic. 

NEXT MEETING:  March 26, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Kirkwood City Hall Main Conference Room
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn at 8:09 p.m.

David Slane, Chair_____________________________________________________

Date Approved ________________________________________________________
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